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BUDGET & PLANNING COMMITTEE (BPC) MEETING

El Camino College Compton Community Educational Center

October 13, 2009 – 2:00 – 3:00 pm
Board Room
MEMBERS PRESENT
_x_ Myeshia Armstrong
_x_ Harvey Estrada
_x_ LaVetta Johnson
_x_ Terrance Stewart
_x_ Dr. Jane Harmon
_x_ Dr. Arthur Flemming
___ Joseph Lewis
___ Nehasi Lee

_x_ Reuben James
_x_ Dr. Herkie Williams
_x_ David Simmons
___ Opal Williams

_x_ Ronald Gerhard

OTHERS ATTENDING:  Saul Panski, Fred Sturner, Elyery A. Landavazo, Dr. Susan Dever, Macheo Shabaka, and Toni Wassenberger

Handouts

· Academic Affairs Augmentation Request

· Budget Development Calendar

· Annual Budget Report Ending 09/30/2009

· Annual Financial and Budget Report

I. Call to Order

The Meeting was called to order at 2:10 p.m. by Ron Gerhard.
II. Approval of Minutes

The minutes of August 11, 2009 and August 24, 2009 were approved.  Dr. Harmon, LaVetta Johnson (moved/seconded).  The motions passed unanimously.

III. Academic Affairs Allocation Model
Ron stated that in the interest of time, we will move item number 6 to the front.

Dr. Harmon stated that the requested allocation of funds in Academic Affairs is based on available funding linked to the FTES generated by each academic area during the previous year.


· Humanities, Science/Fine Arts, Math/Natural Science, AJ:  64 percent

· Business, Career Technology Education, Physical Education: 29 percent

· Childhood Education and Nursing: 7 percent

Dr. Harmon stated that the permanent salaries were taken out of consideration for enhanced allocation because they are not discretionary funds.  Five percent of potential funds have also been set aside for contingencies in the area of Academic Affairs and each dean has set aside still another five percent of his/her allocated budget for contingency/reserve purposes.

After completing this process, Dr. Harmon provided the members with the following requested allocation requests per areas reporting to each dean:

· Dr. Susan Dever was requesting $1,569,176 dollars for specific allocations

· Dean Murray was  requesting $722,361 dollars for specific allocations
· Dean Morris was requesting $174,363 dollars. for specific allocations
Dr. Harmon stated that everything in the documents under review was in Plan Builder.  She stated CTE allocations provide for such things as instructional aids, supplies, and printing, and are allocated by discipline.  She concluded by stating that Academic Programs included funds for Learning Resources, Library,  and additional instructional  faculty .  She stated that Dr. Dever would also be working with each Chairperson to allocate funds for common supplies, printing, and equipment.

Dr. Flemming wanted to know if the adjunct salaries were for summer and fall.  Dr. Harmon stated “yes”.  Ron stated he had budgeted between $2.8 and $2.9 million dollars in the final budget for adjunct and overload.  He stated that historically these funds had been housed in the Administrative Dean’s budget.  Ron stated this was a change in how the budget has been developed for Academic Affairs.  He stated that now it is based on FTES generation.  Ron stated that before anything was allocated an analysis was done.  He stated that non-discretionary funds in the $13.8 million total budget for Academic Affairs included salaries and benefits for permanent full-time faculty.  He also stated that we are on budget regarding what we are to spend per term.  He stated that for the fall term $755,000 dollars had been made available for adjuncts and overloads.

Ron stated that we are still looking at the need to borrow FTES from summer 2010.  Dr. Flemming stated that unless the adjunct budget is increased we do not stand a chance of reaching the fifty percent level of instructional funding as required by law.  Dr. Flemming wanted to know if the distribution to the three divisions was to be broken down any further within the divisions; i.e., linked to actually generated FTES per program.  Dr. Harmon stated that requested allocations were based on need and not just on FTES generation. 

Dr. Dever stated she is assuming that spring will require increased expenditures for adjunct and Distance Education faculty and that full-time faculty already have full loads  She stated per recent administrative policy, our faculty could only teach two on-line sections per semester, which means we will need to hire additional faculty.

Ron stated that during the last November and early December meetings, the group had talked about achieving 5600 FTES and  he is increasingly confident that this goal will be attained, generating as much as $1.8 million dollars in additional revenue for the institution. 

Dr. Flemming stated that El Camino feels we are properly staffed for the enrollment we have.  He stated he would challenge this assertion and argue, on the contrary, that we are significantly understaffed based on our actual FTES and that this would become even more pronounced when we reach 5600 FTES.  Saul wanted to know where Theater Arts  allocations were located in documents submitted to the Committee and Dr. Dever stated it was under Fine Arts, Object Code 1704.  Saul wanted to know if the proposed allocation for Music had also been discussed with Harvey Estrada.

Saul wanted to know if the allocation requests were to be formally adopted and Ron stated they were being presented as an informational item and would be incorporated into the 2009-2010 budget.  Dr. Dever added that the driver behind the line item requests were the objectives delineated in Plan Builder.

Saul wanted to know again if the requests were formally being approved for adoption in the budget.  Ron stated these allocations are not new money but a reallocation of budgeted funds.

IV. Purpose Statement
Ron stated that he had put together a two page document for the PBC, delineating the annual goals of this committee, membership and duties.  He asked the group to review the document and provide feedback.  Ron stated he would like the committee to approve this, but not necessarily this day, as a Charter or Guiding Principles.

Saul stated that the document called for three members of the Academic Senate to serve on the Committee, and stated it should read “three members of the faculty to be appointed by the Academic Senate.”  Dr. Harmon agreed that it should say three faculty members.

Ron stated that group should be an odd number of 13.  Dr. Flemming wanted to know who the three administrators were.  Dr. Flemming stated that the CBO is a member and the Co-Chair, LaVetta was the confidential person. 

Ron stated that historically the committee had been called the Budget and Planning Committee and stated that it had been suggested that the Committee be named the Planning and Budget Committee instead. Dr. Flemming stated he thought this change had already been made.
V. 2009-2010 Final Budget
Ron stated he included two expenditures documents in the package.  The first is a summary sheet of expenses that have been incurred in our general fund unrestricted budget up to September 30, 2009, ie., during the first quarter.  He stated on the third page, is a summary of year to date encumbrances, purchase orders issued, and funds not expended. 

Dr. Flemming wanted to know if payroll data lagged and is not recorded until after the pay statement is issued.  Ron stated that the data is recorded when payroll hits.  Dr. Flemming also wanted to know if Object Code 1311 was going to be the Code for summer instruction.  Ron stated “yes”.  Dr. Flemming wanted to know if 3030 was for the fall.  Ron stated “yes”.  Ron stated the larger document that was stapled together is broken down by departments.

David inquired about the elections being budgeted at zero.  Ron stated it is in a separate object code and the word from LACOE is that this item should be $400,000 dollars, which seems rather high and is being checked into.  He informed David that object 55712 lists funds budgeted for elections.

Saul asked about the stimulus money and wanted to know how it was being allocated.  Ron stated the committee will meet in two weeks to discuss this issue.  Ron stated the thought is that that these monies would go to the categorical programs and replaced some of the general fund unrestricted monies given to the programs initially.  In other words, the categorical programs will not be increased further with stimulus funds and general funds replaced by stimulus funds will be set aside in a contingency reserve to help cushion anticipated mid-year cuts.  Saul stated EOP&S students are increasing in number, but services in this program are declining.  Ron stated he had invited Keith Curry to attend this meeting to answer any questions or concerns regarding EOP&S.
VI. 311 Annual Financial and Budget Report
Ron stated that every year we have to file a financial report with the Chancellor’s Office.  The purpose of the report is twofold; first is to report to the Chancellor’s Office and the State in general where we spent our money for fiscal year 2008-2009.  The second purpose is to tell the State where we will budget our money for fiscal year 2009-2010.  He stated that if you were to look at page 1, fund 11, unrestricted sub-fund at the bottom, you will see an ending fund balance, as of June 30th, of $10.1 million dollars.  The columns represent the actual results of operations for 2008-2009, and the budget for this current fiscal year 2009-2010.

Ron stated this fund 11 unrestricted line item actually contains two funds, our general unrestricted fund as well as the Line of Credit.  This is the way the State Chancellor’s Office wants us to report this.  Dr. Flemming wanted to know how much of the money was Line of Credit.  Ron stated approximately $6 million dollars.  The ending fund balance for the general unrestricted is approximately $4 million dollars. Ron stated that we are continuing to clean up our accounts from prior years and reporting these findings. 

Dr. Flemming stated that normally prior year adjustments are feared because they go in the other direction, reducing available moneys but in our case the findings were extremely positive.  Ron stated that the Chancellor’s Office wants districts to maintain a contingency reserve of 5 percent and that ours is about 12 percent as of right now.
VII. Other Business

The next Budget and Planning Committee meeting will be held on Friday, October 30, 2009, at 1:00 pm.

VIII. Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 3:37 p.m.
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